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Oregon State Hospital is a failed institution and should be shut down. 

 

Oregon's method of centralizing its psychiatric incarceration programs Soviet-style is 

fatally flawed. To the extent they are needed, long and medium term psychiatric 

incarceration should be local and a function of the counties. Moreover, Oregon State 

Hospital's focus on psychopharmacology over other interventions such as talk 

therapy is fatally flawed and leads to long-term negative outcomes. Inpatients are 

forced to take upwards of 8 powerful neuroleptics, which are effectively neurotoxins 

that act as chemical lobotomies to make people manageable instead of helping them. 

It has been proven the longer a person is forced on neuroleptics, the less likely 

he/she is to achieve long-term stability. Recovery rates plummet from 90% to 2% in 

one year of forced "treatment."  

 

Moreover, the Evil pseudoscientists who call themselves psychiatrists have been 

known to torture patients at OSH in order to get off on the power trip. This was 

especially prominent with 'covid' where they used the pretext of the common cold to 

impose the horror of solitary confinement. Conveniently chemically lobotomized, 

patients can wait weeks without a single visit by an "expert," who often write 

prescriptions after only 15-30 minutes of evaluation. 

 

Expanding OSH is merely a way for the evil OHA to warehouse people psychiatrists 

don't like. Instead of expanding OSH, the people of Oregon should expand the prison 

system in order to accommodate every practicing psychiatrist for their crimes against 

humanity. 


